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Several parents in our church packed up their 

daughter or son for college this summer for 

the very first time. Another set of parents put 

their kindergarten son or daughter on a 

school bus for the first time, and watched 

until the bus grew smaller in the distance, or 

turned the corner and was no longer visible. I 

talked with a first-time dad in our 

congregation recently who told me about his 

childõs first teeth coming in. Several shared 

the other day in a memorial service with a 

grieving wife and family, celebrating the life of 

a husband/father/grandfather/great-

grandfather, grateful that they had not seen 

him for the last time.  

Each life has a story with some different and 

some common scenes that include many 

òfirstsó and a few òlastsó. As followers of 

Christ, a common thread in each of our 

stories is the saving action of God through 

Christ and through the community called 

òchurch.ó Each person in our church has a 

story ð even the youngest ð and certainly the 

oldest. Church is where our stories come 

together and intersect. Together, the threads 

of our stories are woven into the fabric of 

what theologians call òsalvation historyó, 

referring to the story of Godõs saving action 

throughout time, in our time, and in the time 

yet-to-be. In the church, the sharing and inter-

weaving of our stories creates new stories 

that eventually become the old stories we 

pass on, help us find meaning, significance, 

and a tangible sense of community.  

Community is at once a comforting word, and 

also a mysterious word. True community is 

not made or legislated, it is found; it is 

discovered.  Our Christian faith teaches that 

this òcommon unityó our hearts yearn for, and 

which our souls hunger and thirst for, comes 

to us as a work of the Holy Spirit. It happens 

when we choose to walk alongside others, 

grow with others, worship with others, serve 

with others, reach out with others, stand with 

others, pray with others.  

Our nation desperately needs to see 

examples of authentic community where love 

triumphs over apathy and even hate; where 

grace transcends race and only Christ is 

supreme; where the unity of the Spirit 

overcomes differences of opinion; where 

compassion guides our caring; and where 

seeking Godõs purpose brings us together in 

service and witness. We are called to be that 

example, imperfect as we are, extending the 

reach of Godõs love outward even as we learn  

I pray that this Fall you might discover, re-

discover, or continue to nurture a sense of 

authentic community at LUMC. In our Sunday 

worship, we will explore some of the ways in 

which we deepen or broaden our experience 

of community. There will be opportunities 

through disciple groups, 3rd Wednesday 

Dinners, mission activities, and more to share 

in the ongoing story of God among us, and to 

learn one anotherõs stories as we experience 

the gift that is LUMCõs community: a 

community formed by grace, held firmly in 

love, turned outward with welcome. 

òBetter togetheró - Grace and peace, 

 

Rev. Jim Wishmyer 

From Pastor Jim:  Community 
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òBetter Togetheró Sermon Series 

This Fall, beginning September 10, we will be focusing on what it means to experience Christian 

community in the 21st Century. As those called to be òdisciples of Jesus Christ who live 

transformed lives, influencing this generation and the next with Godõs loveó, we need one 

another ð you need other disciples to grow and thrive, and other disciples need you to grow and 

thrive in their faith.  

Despite the subtle lure of modern advertising, we are not here individually just to serve our own 

wants and needs. Neither is our church here simply to serve/preserve our own wants and 

needs.  God has a larger purpose for our church, and for those who are part of LUMC. I believe 

ð and I know many of you do also ð that this community of Leesburg and western Loudoun 

County needs a strong, healthy, and growing LUMC. Each of us is significant and important to 

Godõs purpose for our church, our community, and our time. The events of the past month here 

and around our nation confirm this.   

Join me to be informed, reminded, and ultimately renewed and empowered by the Holy Spirit on 

your discipleship journey. Together we are better; and God is better able to work in and through 

us to bear witness in word and deed to Godõs love, justice, and mercy.  

And to God be the glory, in our lives, and in the Church, and in the world!  S.D.G. 

9/3  Holy Communion; Labor Day Sunday 

S.P.Y. and Mini-S.P.Y. testimony and celebration (Summer Project Youth) 

òBetter Togetheró series begins: 

9/10 Better Together ð What Matters Most? ð 1 Corinthians 13  

  (Memory verse: John 13:35) 

9/17 Better Together ð Two Important Words ð 1 Corinthians 13:4-8a  

  (MV: Romans 12:5) 

9/24  Better Together ð Partners for Life! ð Philippians 1:3-21, 27  

  (MV: Philippians 1:27) 

10/1  World Communion Sunday ð  

  A Growing Likeness ð  

  Colossians 1:3-14  

  (MV: 1 Thessalonians 5:11) 

Together 
Better   
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Adult Discipleship 

There are many options this year to grow in your faith and fellowship  

through SMALL GROUPS! 

Sunday Mornings: 

9:45 am in the Parlor  Facilitator: Rev. David Graves (resumes Aug. 27) 

"So What's the Difference?"  A look at 20 worldwide views, faiths, and religions and how 

they relate to Christianity, by Fritz Ridenour (2001) edition.   All are welcome, no need to 

read ahead. 

9:45 am in AG1  Facilitator: Kim Kadesch (ongoing; all are welcome to join) 

òA Life Changing Encounter with God Word from the books of 1, 2, & 3 Johnó by 

NavPress Life Change Series 

11:00 am in AG1  Facilitators: Carl Snyder & Steve Chapin (resumes Sept. 10) 

 òThe Journeyó by Angela Becek; picking up with the life and ministry of Jesus. 

11:00 am in the Purple Room (upstairs education building)  

Facilitator: Sue Bourke (ongoing; all are welcome to join) 

 Follows the sermon series 

11:00 am in the Parlor  Facilitator: Ken James (resumes Sept. 10) 

 What happens after we die? 

Mondays: 

9:30 am at Trinity House Caf®  Facilitator: Rev Heather Wray (starts Sept. 19th) 

Discipleship group for mothers, studying the Acts of the Apostles.  See article on page 7 

for more information. 

7:00 pm in AG1  Facilitators: Steve & Celesta Miller 

òOne: A Small Group Journey Toward Life-Changing Communityó Book with DVD 

component by Nick Cunningham. 

Wednesday Evenings: 

6:00 pm in Asbury Hall  Facilitator: Rev. Heather Wray (starts Sept. 20.) 

òPlaying for Keepsó parenting class.  See article on page 7 for more information. 

7:00 pm in Asbury Hall  Facilitator: Rev. Jim Wishmyer (starts Sept 20) 

òThe Anatomy of Peace: Resolving the Heart of Conflictó by the Arbinger Institute.   

See article on page 5 for more information. 
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òWalk to Emmausó 

An Open Invitation to A Journey with Christ* 

While they were talking and discussing,  

Jesus himself came near and walked with them. - Luke 24:15  

The walk to Emmaus is an experience of Christian spiritual renewal and formation that begins 

with a three-day retreat/short course in Christianity. The weekend begins Thursday evening, 

following work, and concludes on Sunday afternoon. It is an opportunity to meet Jesus Christ in 

a new way as Godõs grace and love is revealed to you through other believers. 

The Walk to Emmaus experience begins with the prayerful discernment.  Information about the 

Walk to Emmaus can be found by visiting the national website (www.emmaus.upperroom.org), 

our own Loudoun Valley Emmaus website (www.lvemmaus.org), and by talking with one of 

many in our congregation who have experienced òThe Walkó (contact the church office for a list 

or ask Pastor Jim).  

If you sense God leading you to share in this spiritual growth weekend, complete an application 

and turn it in to the church office; or if in conversation with one who has attended they extend 

the invitation to sponsor you, return the application to them.  

You will then invited to attend an upcoming òWalkó by the Loudoun Valley Emmaus Community 

for a three-day experience of New Testament Christianity, either in the Fall (late October/early 

November) or Spring (late April/early May). The Fall menõs walk will be October 26-29; the 

womenõs walk will be November 2-5. 

The objective of Emmaus is to inspire, challenge, and equip the local church members, church 

staff, and clergy to follow Christ more intentionally and grace-fully in their homes, churches, 

communities and places of work. Speaking on a personal note, my Walk to Emmaus in 1993 

and subsequent involvement at different times has been spiritually refreshing and deeply re-

warding.  

Emmaus lifts up a way for our grace-filled lives to be lived and shared with others! 

I encourage you to prayerfully make this experience part of your spiritual journey with Christ. 

Rev. Jim Wishyer 

(* adapted from http://emmaus.upperroom.org/about) 

The Fall menõs 

walk will be 

October 26-29; 

the womenõs 

walk will be 

November 2-5 

http://www.emmaus.upperroom.org
http://www.lvemmaus.org
http://emmaus.upperroom.org/about
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Membership to Discipleship 

Interested in becoming a member of Leesburg 

UMC? Join us for Supper with the Staff and 

sign up to participate in our next òBase Camp,ó 

a 3-week small group experience for those 

interested in continuing their spiritual climb of 

life in partnership with other Christ-followers at 

LUMC.   

Pizza with the Pastor & Staff 

Are you new to LUMC? Or have you been 

attending for awhile, wondering what should I 

do to join? I want to invite you to join me for 

òPizza with the Staffó to learn more about 

LUMC and membership.  Members of our staff 

also join us to share their stories and talk 

about our ministries.  Kids welcome & 

childcare provided following the meal.   

Our next Pizza with the Pastor & Staff will be on 

September 10th, from 12:30ñ2:00 pm.  

Contact the church office to let us know if you 

are coming! 

 

Base Camp   

òBase Campó is a 3-week discipleship 

experience for those interested in continuing 

their spiritual climb of life.  Besides getting to 

know others who are new to LUMC, weõll have 

the opportunity to orient ourselves to LUMCõs 

mission ð our rich heritage, our vibrant present 

and promising future; discover opportunities 

for serving and connecting with others; and 

clarify and prayerfully consider the 

commitments needed for membership. 

Please contact the church office or sign up at 

the òJust Askó desk to participate 

and let us know if you need 

childcare. Our next Base Camp 

series will be September 17th 

and 24th, and October 1st, from 

3:00-4:15 pm.  Led by Rev. Jim 

Wishmyer. 

òThe Anatomy of Peaceó 

Do you ever experience conflict?  

òWhat if conflicts at home, conflicts at work, and conflicts in the world stem from the same 

root cause? What if we systematically misunderstood that cause? And what if, as a result, 

we systematically perpetuate the very problems we think we are trying to solve? Every day.ó 

From the Arbinger Institute comes a book that instills hope, inspires reconciliation, and 

provides a roadmap for resolving conflict. Through a parable of families struggling to get it 

right we find a way to transform conflicts òeven when war is upon usó. (from the back cover 

of Anatomy of Peace.) 

Beginning Wednesday, September 20, 7:00-8:30 PM, join Pastor Jim for an honest, 

humbling, and hope-filled look at ourselves and how we deal with the conflicts that are 

common to us all. For seven consecutive Wednesdays, letõs create a safe-space where we 

can come together to learn new ways of being in community ð in family, in church, at work, and 

with whomever we are in relationship.  

Participants will need to sign up and procure a copy of the book, Anatomy of Peace: Resolving 

the Heart of Conflict. We have a limited number of paperback copies on hand for $10 each. 

Note: for those who would like to but cannot participate at this time, we will have additional 

opportunities. This is a must-read.  
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Sunday School 

Join us at 9:45 for Sunday School for ages 2 through 5th grade.  Children will begin in the 

Sanctuary with their parents and will dismiss with Rev. Wray to Asbury hall.  This fall, Preschool 

through 5th grade will be encountering the same Biblical story together in Asbury hall.  Following 

the story, they will head to their classrooms with their Sunday School leaders and will do 

activities tailored to their age level.   

Parents can pick up their students from their classrooms following the 9:45 worship service.   

Sunday School room assignments:  

2 Year OldsñClubhouse (Next to Nursery) 

PreschoolñRed Classroom (Preschool Hallway, downstairs) 

Kindergarten/FirstñRed Classroom (Education Hallway, upstairs) 

2nd/3rdñGreen Classroom (Education Hallway, upstairs)  

4th/5thñTeal Classroom (Education Hallway, upstairs)  

Our theme throughout the fall and winter is the New Testament. We will be learning how to use 

our Bibles, how the New Testament was created, and weõll hear stories unique to different 

books within the New Testament.   

Lessons for the month of September:  

Sept 3:  Mission Project & How to Use  

  My Bible  

Sept 10:  Overview of the New Testament  

Sept 17:  Overview of the Gospels  

Sept 24:  Gospel of Mark  

 

 

Explore Hour 

Join us at 11:00 in the Red Classroom (Education hallway, upstairs) for our Explore Hour for 

Preschool through 5th Grade.  Each week we do a mission project related Godõs call for us to 

love our neighbor. We will focus on a different neighbor each week, weõll hear Godõs story about 

them, do our project, and have time to fellowship together.   

Mission projects for the month of September:  

Sept 3:  Prepare for Cookie Drive for Loudoun Hunger Relief 

Sept 10:  Cookie Drive for Loudoun Hunger Relief 

Sept 17:  Loudoun Rocks Event  

Sept 24:  Caring for Creation   
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Play & Learn: Fall Session 

Parents and their little ones (infants through 5 years) are  invited to be a part of the 

highly energetic Play and Learn Group.  Any family is welcome to attend, so feel free to 

bring a friend. We will meet starting Thursday September 21st from 9:30ñ 10:30 in 

Asbury Fellowship Hall through November 16th.  The groupõs purpose is to create a 

space where we can encourage one another, learn, grow, and build friendships, both 

children and adults.  

If you have any questions please email, Rev. Wray at heather.wray@leesburgumc.org  
Play & Learn  

Motherõs Discipleship Group 

Join us, starting Monday September 19th at 9:30 am, at Trinity House Caf® for a 

Discipleship Group for mothers.  We will be working through the Acts of the Apostles. This 

beautiful study is put together by She Reads Truth, a womenõs ministry that is focused on 

helping women in all stages of life draw closer to God through reading and experiencing 

the Holy Scriptures. Mothers of all ages are welcome.  Mothers with babies up to a year 

are welcome to bring their children with them. Otherwise, childcare will be provided in the 

church nursery.  

If you have any questions please email, Rev. Wray at heather.wray@leesburgumc.org 

Parenting Class: Playing for Keeps 

Starts September 20, 2017; 6:00 pm  

On the third Wednesday of each month, join fellow parents and 

kids for a meal and discussion based on Reggie Joinerõs 

inspirational talks about parenting from a Christian perspective.  

Each talk focuses on a specific word, and this monthõs talk is 

based on the word Time. Parents of all ages and stages are 

welcome to attend.  

mailto:heather.wray@leesburgumc.org?subject=Play%20&%20Learn
mailto:heather.wray@leesburgumc.org?subject=mother's%20discipleship%20group
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Great Beginnings Preschool: Back to School! 

Its Back-to-School time again! Hope everyone had a wonderful and refreshing summer. 

Our GBP Staff will begin planning and classroom prep on August 28, 2017.  Our first day 

of school is September 11, 2017.  Please join me in lifting prayers for our students (past 

and present) and staff as we begin another exciting year.  

We are looking forward to seeing everyone at our 2nd Annual Recess Run 5k and Fun Run 

on October 22, 2017 at Bolen Park. The 5k begins at 9:00am with the Fun Run following 

at 9:45am. We were blessed with many generous sponsors last year. Our sponsors not 

only contribute to our playground and preschool maintenance, they also offset the cost of 

the behind-the-scenes fun of race t-shirts, location fees, etc. Thank you in advance to all 

our racers and sponsors for supporting GBP and our wonderful new playground.  

For sponsorship information or to register for the race, please see our website: 

greatbeginningsleesburg.com. We really enjoyed worshiping in the park with our racers 

and their families last year, òsurely the presence of the Lord was in THAT placeó. We hope 

you can join us again for worship following the Fun Run. We will have games and food 

trucks as well. 

Meanwhile back at the GBP Ranch: we will hit the ground running in September with back-

to-school themes to help our Sunbeams settle in and get to know their classmates and 

teachers. We will begin with alphabet review and end the month with the letter A. Our 

color of the month is yellow and our shape is the triangle. We will also explore our five 

senses using apples.  

In music, our Composer of the Month is Franz Joseph Haydn. We will use his Symphony 

No. 94 òSurpriseó to introduce dynamics and rhythm. We will also learn some classic 

childrenõs songs to share at the Recess Run worship service. 

In chapel, we are remembering to put our trust in God and lift our worries to him, òI can do 

all things through Him who strengthens meó Philippians 4:13. We will talk about prayer 

and how to shine bright with Godõs love. 

Have a wonderful September! 

Blessings,  

Heather Gonzalez, Preschool Director  

2nd Annual òRecess 

Runó 5k and Fun 

Run is taking place 

on Sunday, October 

22nd at Bolen Park! 

http://www.greatbeginningsleesburg.com
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Stephen Ministry:  Christian Caregiving 

Millions of hurting people ð congregation members and people who have no church 

home ð have been blessed by the care and support of a Stephen minister 

Stephen ministers are well-trained congregational members who provide high quality 

emotional and spiritual support to people who are hurting. Stephen ministers come from 

many walks of life sharing their experiences in Stephen Ministry. 

There are over 12,000 Stephen Ministry congregations which range in size from less than 

50 members to more than 10,000 members.  They represent 170 Christian 

denominations and come from all 50 states, 10 Canadian provinces, and 24 other 

countries. 

Each Stephen minister typically serves one care receiver at a time and meets with that 

person once a week for about an hour. Men are matched with men, women with women. 

The caring relationship last as long as the need remains. 

Stephen ministers care for people with a wide range of ministry needs ð grief, divorce, 

unemployment, hospitalization, loneliness, a spiritual crisis, financial stress, 

rehabilitation and after an injury, terminal illness, relocation, long-term disability, and 

countless other life difficulties. 

 

Are you interested in becoming a Stephen minister?  Are you interested in having a 

Stephen minister walk with you through a crisis in your life today? 

 

For further information contact: Pastor Jim or Wayne Reynolds, 703 777 4796 or email 

Wayne at waynereynolds@assessnselect.com.   

mailto:waynereynolds@assessnselect.com?subject=Stephen%20Ministry
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  Did you know? 

The first Sunday of each month is  

Loudoun Hunger Relief Sunday 

Please support Loudoun Hunger Relief by bringing food and 

other items to Wesley Hall.  If you know you arenõt going to be 

here the first Sunday of the month, you can drop off your  

donations in Wesley hall anytime the church is open. 

Thank you for your generosity! 

Shopping List:  

     Cereal  

     100% juice  

     Canned tuna  

     Canned chicken  

     Peanut Butter  

     Canned fruit  

     Canned peas  

 

Canned green beans  

Canned corn  

Toothpaste  

Toothbrushes  

Feminine hygiene  

 products  

Diapers  

To email the Missions Team:  For more information or if you have questions about Missions at Leesburg UMC, 

please contact Missions Chair, Margrit Snyder, at missions@leesburgumc.org. 

Backpack Buddies 

With the start of the new school year, 

Backpack Buddies will be starting back 

up!  Watch the Weekly Info/Weekly 

Happenings for information on upcoming 

supply donation needs and packing 

events.  

mailto:missions@leesburgumc.org?subject=Mission%20Inquiry%20from%20Newsletter
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Youth Schedule 

August 27 Fall Kick-off 

September 3 SPY SundayñAll three services:   

  8:30, 9:45, and 11:00 am 

September 10 9:45:  Gallery 

September 17 9:45:  Gallery 

  6 pmñ8 pm Confirmation & Middle  

    School Youth Group 

September 24 9:45:  Gallery 

October 1 9:45:  Gallery 

  6 pmñ8 pm:  High School Youth Group 

Changes to Youth Group 

Our Youth Group schedule is changing this Fall. Changes include: 

¶ Middle and High School students will no longer meet on the same night 

¶ Each group will meet about once a month  

¶ We will increase to a two hour block of time. 

¶ Start time will move back to 6:00 pm 

WHY THE CHANGES?  In order to create a more intentional and 

meaningful experience for all of our youth.  

Gallery will still meet every Sunday morning and provide weekly interaction 

and connection time in the context of worship and core Christian 

development. 

Youth Group will provide a dedicated time for each group to grow in 

relationship with each other and focus on key components of the Christian 

faith as they grow as disciples of Jesus Christ.  

Gallery and Youth Group will continue to be supplemented by Mission 

Opportunities, Fellowship Activities, and Retreats. 

Youth Open  

House 

Sunday, August 27  

10:45ñ12:15 in the AG 

Stop by to pick -up your calendar  

and flyers for various events.  
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Mini-SPY: August 11th to 13th  

Mini SPY was an amazing experience for all who participated!  

We spent the weekend at church and going around town practicing missions in different forms.  

We did some yard work for folks, served at Loudoun Therapeutic Riding, made flower pots and 

delivered them to people at Heritage Hall, made sack lunches and delivered them to Loudoun 

Transitional Housingñwe also created an environment of trust and teamwork through games 

and worship. 

Weõre looking forward to sending our 6th graders to òbigó SPY next year and 
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Directory Status Update 

The Directory Team has been meeting almost weekly this summer in order to pull 

together activity/group pictures as well as write up the extensive historical 

information for inclusion in our 250th Anniversary Directory.  We have made 

progress and have begun the final design and creation of the Activity (current) 

and Historical pages, with a goal to submit the first draft to LifeTouch in the next 

few weeks.  The development of the proof, the proof approval, and the actual 

printing of the directories will take several months, so please continue to bear 

with us. 

Our appreciation to everyone who stepped up to help us pull together the 

pictures and information over these last several months.  We will provide status 

updates in the coming weeks. 

The Old Stone Church Foundation Annual Meeting 

This year, the annual meeting of The Old Stone Church Foundation will be at Mount Zion 

United Methodist Church, on Tuesday September 12th.  We will have a dinner at 7 pm 

followed by a brief business meeting.  Our guest speaker will be The Reverend Jack Martin of 

the Conference Historical Society.  Dinner is $12.50 per person. 

Please return your dinner reservation by September 5th.   

ñññññññññññññññññññññññññññññññññññññññññññññ- 

  Annual Dinner Meeting 

_____Yes, I will attend. Total _____dinner guests.  

_____No, I will not attend 

Enclosed is my check for $________.  

Make payable to the Old Stone Church Foundation and mail to the 

Foundation at PO Box 426, Leesburg, Va. 20178 
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Next Level InnovationsñUpdate 

Our NLI Team is each inviting two persons to join them in praying daily for our church, our 

mission, our community, our present ministries, and our future as we embark on this journey. 

The initial focus of NLI is prayer. Nothing of lasting value in Godõs kingdom happens without 

praying and relying on the Holy Spirit to guide, provide, empower, and bless. True, we can do 

many good things on our own. However, apart from a firm and constant reliance on God, all our 

human efforts are limited.  

So, I urge every church member as part of your membership vow, and whether or not you have 

been specifically invited to be a prayer partner, to add the above prayer focus to your daily/

regular prayers. Write in your journal the following words, and in your praying, invite the Holy 

Spirit to make real for LUMC, and for you, these words of the Apostle Paul in his letter to the 

Ephesian Christians:   

òI pray that out of his glorious riches God may strengthen you with 

power through his Spirit in your inner being,  so that Christ may 

dwell in your hearts through faith. And I pray that you, being 

rooted  and established in love,  may have power, together with all 

the Lordõs holy people, to grasp how wide and long and high and 

deep is the love of Christ,  and to know this love that surpasses 

knowledge ñthat you may be filled  to the measure of all the 

fullness of God.  

Now to God who is able  to do immeasurably more than all we 

ask  or imagine, according to Godõs power that is at work within us, 

to him be glory in the church and in Christ Jesus throughout all 

generations, for ever and ever! Amen.ó 

LUMCõs NLI Team: Jim Persons, Steve Chapin, Vicky Weaver, Kristie Grinnell, Polly Downey, Bryan 

Talbot, Heather Gonzalez, Greg Crouse, and Rev. Jim Wishmyer.  

NLI Mentor: Rev. Kirk Nave, Braddock Street UMC, Winchester 

(Much of the initial work of NLI is with the lead pastors of the NLI churches through readings and 

peer learning sessions ð Burke UMC, Calvary UMC (Arlington), Centreville UMC, Clarendon UMC, 

New Song UMC (Richmond), Sydenstricker UMC, Warrenton UMC, and Leesburg UMC. Clergy 

sessions this Summer/Fall: August 30, September 20, Sept. 25-27, October 11.) 

* See the July newsletter for more info on NLI. 



Page 15 

Notes from the Office 

New Members 

We have had no new members or baptisms 

since last month. 

If you are interested in becoming a member 

of LUMC yourself, please attend the next 

Pizza with the Pastor in September. (see 

article on page 5) 

Condolences 

We extend our heartfelt sympathy and prayers 

for several church members who have lost 

loved ones recently:  

¶ é to DeWayne and Allie Leslie on the 

recent death of DeWayneõs uncle, L.J. 

¶ éto Pat Miller and her family on the death 

of her husband and LUMC member, Lee, 

on July 29.  

 

September Birthdays 

The September birthday list will be  available 

at the Just Ask desk by August 31st. 

October Newsletter 

The October Newsletter is scheduled to be 

published on Friday, September 22.  All items 

are due to the office by 9 am on Monday the 

18th.  Thank you! 

SPRC: Music Update 

Welcome Katrina Weirup!  

SPRC is pleased to announce the selection of Katrina Weirup as our new 

Director of Traditional Music.  Katrina is a 2017 graduate of Bridgewater 

College, with a Bachelor of Arts in Church Music.  Be sure to introduce 

yourself, and watch the October newsletter for more about Katrina. 

Organist Search On -Going 

We continue to ask for your prayers for wisdom and guidance as we seek 

an organist.   

Help Wanted: Nursery Attendants 

The LUMC Nursery is hiring attendants! This is a 

wonderful opportunity to serve our congregation on 

Sunday mornings or during weekly Bible Studies/

church functions needing childcare. It is important that 

our infants and toddlers develop a relationship with our church family as their 

parents enjoy worship and fellowship. Contact our Nursery Coordinator, 

Heather Gonzalez, at heathergonzalez99@yahoo.com for more information.  

mailto:heathergonzalez99@yahoo.com?subject=Nersuery%20Attendants
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Leesburg United Methodist 

Church 

College Student CareñFaith Friends Program 

The Faith Friends care package program was created in 2014.  This program was designed to share Godõs love with 

our college students through care packages a few times a year.  It is our hope that this program strengthens our 

connections within the LUMC church family and brings students encouragement during this time.   

HOW TO PARTICIPATE:  

Students and Parents 

Sign Up! .  You must re-enroll in the program each year. 

Enroll here for the 2017-18 school year:  

www.SignUpGenius.com/go/70A0A49ACAD28A75-faith1, 

or email Erica Dobscha at dobscha@verizon.net with the 

following information: 

 Studentõs name;   Mailing address (Please be sure 

this is an address where they can receive packages);   

 Email;   School and year of expected graduation;   

 Cell phone number;   Any food allergies 

Please SIGN UP BEFORE SUNDAY SEPT. 3rd  

Congregation 

Donate.  Watch for information and donate items to be 

packaged for the students or make a financial 

contribution to the Faith Friends program to pay for 

boxes, contents and shipping and handling.  

Pack the boxes!  Opportunities are available for groups or 

committees that are interested in hosting a packing 

event.  Please contact Erica Dobscha for more 

information.   

http://www.SignUpGenius.com/go/70A0A49ACAD28A75-faith1
mailto:dobscha@verizon.net?subject=Faith%20Friends%20sign%20up
mailto:dobscha@verizon.net?subject=Faith%20Friends

